
TOWN OF PORTERFIELD 
Monthly Town Board Meeting 

 
Wednesday, August 11, 2021 

 
Chairperson Dennis Bergeson called the monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM with 15 in attendance.   
 
Don Limberg made a motion to accept the agenda as listed.  Audrey Guseck seconded the motion.  
Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes.  Agenda approved.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the past minutes as read.  Don Limberg seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Minutes 
approved.  
 
Wendell Philipps gave the treasurer’s report noting the total cash on hand as of July 30, 2021 was 
$450,458.69.  Don Limberg made a motion to approve the treasure’s report as read.  Audrey Guseck 
seconded the motion.  Roll Call: Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – Yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes.  
Report approved.     
  
During Open Floor Don Limberg talked about a quarterly meeting that he attended for the Wisconsin 
Town’s Association (WTA) – Marinette Chapter.  There was discussion on sex offender placement.   
There was also discussion on the new scanner for elections.  The ATV/UTV Route on County Road E 
was discussed.    
 
There was discussion on WTA Marinette County Unit meeting place.  The Board was all in favor of 
holding a meeting in Porterfield at the Town Hall.    
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to raise wages for Snow Plow Drivers to $25.00/hour starting 2021.  
Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis 
Bergeson – yes.  Wage approved.   
 
Carl Geller stepped down as Animal Control Officer.  Thanks went out to Carl for a job well done.  
Audrey Guseck made a motion to hire Wade Larsen as our Animal Control Officer.  Don Limberg 
seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  
Motion approved.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to transfer $1,000.00 from the General account to the Cemetery 
Improvement account.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don 
Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Motion approved.   
 
There were no operator licenses to approve this month.   
 
Roads – 4 culverts were put into Winesville Rd.  South end of Bagley has been fine graded and 
compacted and ready to be paved as soon as weather cooperates which is the same for Panske Road.   
The north end of Bagley was chip-sealed by the County to prevent deterioration.  Future projects will 
depend on finances.    
 



Fire Commission – no one from the commission was present at this meeting.    
 
Cemetery Committee – Thanks went out to Panske Trim-A-Tree for a job well done taking down the 
Spruce Tree and cleaning the area.   
 
Recycling – Running smoothly. 
 
Building Permits – We have one rebuild that was burnt and a cabin going up.     
 
Correspondence was read and bills were paid.  There was discussion on No Wake Signs on the 
Menominee River near Schroeder Road.   
 
Don Limberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM.  Audrey Guseck seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Meeting 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Amy Linstad, Clerk 


